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President’s Corner 

Greetings Iota Sisters, 


It is finally Spring, and I am so ready for these warmer days.  I hope all of you are enjoying the beautiful sunshine. April is upon us and it will soon be time for our April 11th Iota meeting.   We have an exciting and fun program planned for you.  I know you will not want to miss this one.  We will have a fashion consultant with “special, fantastic” models (Martha’s words).  Please come and enjoy.  We will also initiate our new members and have a Ceremony of Remembrance to honor the memory of Marie Hunter and Betty Elam.  


Committee chairs, please let me know if you wish to be on the agenda for April.  We have exciting news to share regarding Xi State.  Don’t forget to bring your items for our “Silent Auction” basket.  Remember we chose “Life Is Better With Chocolate” as our theme this year. 

Hostess Group 2 will be in charge of the decorations and devotions for our April meeting.  Please let your hostess chairs know if you will or will not be attending the meeting on Saturday April 11 by Monday of that week, as this will be a catered meal.  This will be our last meeting of the membership year and I hope to see YOU there!! 

Fondly, 

JoAnn 
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Last Meeting of the Year—Saturday, April 11th, 10:30 at Litz Manor Church


Join with us for the last meeting of the year until next August.  Lots going on--we have initiation, a Celebration of Life for deceased members, plans for Xi State and Southeast Regional this summer, and another one of Martha’s great programs!  Don’t miss it!  We’ll also be filling our chocolate basket for the Xi State silent auction.  Bring anything chocolate-related to fill it.  Hostess Group 2 will be in charge of the meeting.

Highlights of March meeting—

· State Representative Bud Hulsey (D-Kingsport, District 2) was our speaker.  Rep. Hulsey spoke on his view of the government’s responsibility to safeguard freedoms outlined in the Constitution, and on issues concerning education that were being brought up in the Legislature, notably school vouchers.

· Sue Fischer reported that we had a balance of $825.92 in the general fund, $370.00 in the scholarship quilt fund, and $55.25 in the church donation fund.  

· The chapter voted to donate $50.00 to First Book-Greater Kingsport to help purchase books for disadvantaged children in Kingsport.

· JoAnn Smith reminded the chapter that the Xi State Convention in Sewanee is scheduled for June 4-6 and Southeast Regional is scheduled for July 15-18 in Savannah.

· Martha Rhoton gave a Founders’ Day program celebrating the original founders of Delta Kappa Gamma in Texas in 1929.   

· In April we will have initiation of new members Hannah Guinn and Lacy Hughes.  We will also have a Celebration of Life for deceased members Betty Elam and Marie Hunter.

· Sue Fischer was nominated for Order of the Rose.

· The chapter voted to have a chocolate theme for our auction basket at Xi State this June, titled “Life Is Better With Chocolate!”  Members are requested to bring chocolate or chocolate-related items to fill the basket to our April meeting.  
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A Huge Hurrah for Sue Fischer, Iota’s Newest Winner of Order of the Rose!


Sue is the 5th member of Iota to be awarded Order of the Rose for long and noteworthy service to Delta Kappa Gamma, following in the footsteps of Val Manley, Marie Hunter, Pat Cox, and Linda Fontaine.  


In the 26 years that Sue has been a member of Iota, she has served for 22 of those as chapter treasurer. She is one of those people who are the bedrock foundation of a successful organization.


Sue is also extremely active in her church and civic organizations.  She has been a library volunteer at Indian Springs Elementary School, a Girl Scout Leader, and a member of the Day School Board.


At her church, she taught kindergarten Sunday School and was director of the Bible School.  She was responsible for youth group Bible studies and served on the kitchen committee.  She led the women’s circle and was president of Women of the Church.
Sue is an elected and ordained Elder of her church.  She served on the nominating committee and the Stephen Ministry.   She was responsible for organizing the outdoor live Christmas pageant and was a Care Shepherd.


In her professional capacity, Sue taught middle school mathematics for 23 years and was very involved in professional organizations, including the NEA/TEA, National Council of Teachers of Mathematics, MATHCAPS (ETSU problem-solving consortium), Upper East Tennessee Council of Teachers of Mathematics, and was the co-director of the Franklin Math Bowl for 23 years.  In these organizations she frequently conducted workshops in Tennessee and all across the United States.


We are so proud of you, Sue!  We know that this honor is greatly deserved.  

Information from the Personal Growth and Development Committee


Online opportunities for continuing education classes, including information for National Board Certification, Tennessee Academy for School Leaders (TASL), and The Jason Foundation—Education in Training Suicide Prevention can be found at tennessee.gov/education/teaching/professional_learning.shtml.   

Legislative News—


NO CHILD LEFT BEHIND
 
The Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA), the current version of which is commonly referred to as No Child Left Behind (NCLB) is going to be revised in this session of Congress. The major bill is not expected to be introduced until much later this year (possibly sometime this summer).  


Some other separate bills have been introduced already.  A bill which would permit alternate assessments and standards for students with “significant cognitive disabilities” has been introduced in the Senate (S.516). Several other bills seek to increase the number of females and minorities in the STEM fields. At this time bills are being filed and referred to committees.  


It is interesting that in the Senate the Education Committee Chair [Senator Lamar Alexander (R-TN)] and the committee’s ranking member [Senator Patty Murray (D-WA)] are working together to formulate the Senate version of ESEA.


HELP FOR DYSLEXICS IN READING


A font has been developed by a dyslexic adult that helps dyslexic individuals read more easily.  The “Dislexie” font puts more emphasis on parts of letters which are different making individual letters more easily distinguishable. It does not cure dyslexia; it simply makes letters more easily distinguishable from one another.  For more information and free downloads of this font which is compatible with Microsoft Word, Excel, Vista and PowerPoint go to http://www.dyslexiefont.com/
If you have to put someone on a pedestal, put teachers. They are society's heroes.       --Guy Kawasaki 
